

GRAND SLAM LIMITED  
Incorporating

HOKOWHITU  
BRIDGE CLUB



## GRAND SLAM LIMITED

[Trading as **Hokowhitu Bridge Club**]

### BOARD MEETING

### MINUTES 2016 – 05

Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> May, at 7.30 p.m.

| Present           |              |                      |
|-------------------|--------------|----------------------|
| <i>Name</i>       | <i>Role</i>  | <i>Initials used</i> |
| Julie Bunnell     | Chair        | JB                   |
| Tim Coolbear      | Deputy Chair | TC                   |
| Andrea Bennett    | Board Member | AB                   |
| Caroline McCartin | Board Member | CM                   |
| Derek Knighton    | Board Member | DK                   |

| Reference   | Item   | Outcome/<br>Action, date |
|-------------|--|--------------------------|
| <b>05.1</b> | <b><u>WELCOME</u></b>  |                          |
| 05.1.(i)    | JB welcomed the Board members  |                          |
| <b>05.2</b> | <b><u>APOLOGIES</u></b>  |                          |
|             | <p>Apologies received from:<br/>           Graeme Donaldson<br/>           Paul Orsborn</p> <p>Tim had advised with apology that he would be 25 min late – arrived 7.55</p> <p><b>Resolved:</b> That the apologies be accepted</p> <p>Moved from the Chair: JB</p> | Carried                  |
| <b>05.3</b> | <b><u>CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES</u></b>  |                          |







| Reference    | Item  | Outcome/<br>Action, date  |
|--------------|---|---|
|              | <p>represented.<br/>Prizes were spread around the clubs, which was good.<br/>Only negative received was re the food. Not quite enough and everything had to be reheated, for which the kitchen does not have the capacity, so everything couldn't be got out all at once.<br/>Perception was that everything was very "fried" – need more variety and some cold things are OK.</p>  |   |
| 05.11.(ii)   | <p><b><u>Daffodil Day Charity Tournament 2016</u></b><br/>JB advised that need to start engaging with potential sponsors – this really does take a lot of time.<br/>Also need to start thinking about running the kitchen. CM to enquire whether John McCartin would be willing/available.</p> <p>Janine Fenelon has already indicated interest in helping, but unclear to what extent. Need as many volunteers as possible, including non-playing ones to work continuously in the background.<br/>Newsletter item and announcement item.</p>  | <p>CM to action</p> <p>JB to touch base with JF to clarify<br/>JB to action</p> |
| <b>05.12</b> | <b><u>LIAISON WITH BOWLING CLUB</u></b>   |   |
| 05.12.(i)    | JB has sent e-mail requesting meeting, no response yet. Items were Tenancy Agreement and Contents Insurance. Will add car park lighting (context is now HSWA 2015 as well as prior request). Also query re date availability for Improvers session [see 05.13.(ii)].  |   |
| <b>05.13</b> | <b><u>LESSONS &amp; LEARNERS GROUP</u></b>  |   |
| 05.13.(i)    | <p><b><u>Beginners Lessons 2016</u></b><br/>CM advised lessons finish this week. Learners will play in main room at separate tables for 2 months. Some variation in attendance; need to know if learners intend to come (or not), and with what regularity. CM will canvass prior to next lesson. Alister will supervise until end of May, then need one experienced player per learner table to supervise and guide through after hands. Wednesday evening plea for helpers, one person per learner table per week, would be no more than once per playing pair. Do this in June, revisit for July.</p> <p>Welcome supper next week, no table money required in May – start this in June. Membership forms will be handed out with supper.</p> | CM to update next meeting   |
| 05.13.(ii)   | <p><b><u>Improvers Session 2016</u></b><br/>JB has contacted Alister re improvers – he is keen and will come back with dates. Ideal would be before August champs.</p>  |   |
| <b>05.14</b> | <b><u>GENERAL BUSINESS</u></b>  |   |
| 05.14.(i)    | <p>a. Employment contracts for Lorraine and Leo<br/>CM will follow up with Lorraine re contractor status. Will also get together with GD re Leo.</p> <p>b. Completion and signing of bank and IRD forms<br/>CM advised of need to fill out bank forms (again) to get change in signatory status sorted out.<br/>Also advised requirement to sign IRD form by JB and AB to allow CM required access to web site.</p>   | <p>CM to update next meeting</p> <p>Complete</p>                                |

| Reference    | Item  | Outcome/<br>Action, date |
|--------------|---|--------------------------|
|              | c. Board meeting schedule<br>Some Board members have difficulty with current timing of meetings. No other weekday even seems to suit everyone. Reluctantly agreed to try Sunday evening on trial basis. |                          |
| <b>05.15</b> | <b><u>NEXT MEETING</u></b>  |                          |
| 05.15.(i)    | Date: Sunday 12 <sup>th</sup> June<br>Time: 7.00 p.m.<br>Venue: 10 Woodfield Avenue   | All                      |

There being no further business the Meeting concluded at: 10.15 p.m.

**CONFIRMED AS A CORRECT RECORD:**

Day \_\_\_\_\_

Date \_\_\_\_\_

.....  
CHAIRPERSON  
Ms Julie Bunnell

